
EDITORIAL 

The bulk of this issue consists of articles written in tribute to Edgar 
Z. Friedenberg. Edgar Friedenberg was a valued colleague at Dalhousie 
for fifteen years until his retirement in 1986. The idea of a special issue 
of the Review was mooted at that time, but before the organization of 
it was very far advanced, we discovered that Lon Dubinsky and John 
Willinsky were ahead of us with their plans for a full-blown 
Festschrift. Arrangements for publication of the Festschrift have 
proceeded somewhat more slowly than was hoped, so now, Dubinsky 
and Willinsky have offered us some of the articles originally gathered 
by them, an offer we could not refuse. We have added to these an 
article by Stuart Semple about Edgar's years at Dalhousie, and 
especially their importance for the Department of Education. The 
Dalhousie Review thanks John Willinsky for his editorial assistance 
with the articles by Dale Gibson, Barry Adam, John Godfrey and 
himself. 

* * * * * * 

With the next issue of the Dalhousie Review, the annual subscription 
will be increased from the present $10.00 to $15.00, and the three-year 
subscription from $24.00 to $36.00. We regret the necessity for this, 
but readers will no doubt appreciate that, at the price, the Review has 
been a remarkable bargain for several years. This is the first price 
increase since 1979. We will continue to accept renewals at the old rates 
until the next issue is published. 


